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Region 5S Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5S since the LNC meeting on May 6, 2012.  I shall provide an updated report at the meeting in Las Vegas should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, on June 22 I conducted an interview on WINA radio (1070 AM in Charlottesville) on the topic of property rights and the Supreme Court decision in the case of Kelo vs. City of New London.
On a personal note, allow me to thank LP Ohio chair (and former LNC colleague) Kevin Knedler for his article in the latest issue of LP News concerning the national LP awards presented at the Las Vegas convention.  I was flattered by his kind comments about my receiving the Thomas Paine Award (especially his recognition of my being the first person to receive the Paine, Adams, and Jefferson awards).  Mr. Knedler and his awards committee colleagues Rebecca Sink-Burris and Sam Goldstein deserve commendation for their work during the previous LNC term.

Also, allow me to thank Executive Director Carla Howell for her work with Mr. Knedler and the awards committee to recognize the accomplishments of LP members.  I believe it is very important for LPHQ to support the efforts of the awards committee.  Ms. Howell has been very supportive of these efforts.
Delaware


Brad Thomas (bradct@verizon.net) serves as chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware.  The LPD held a convention in Dover on May 19; the following candidates were nominated at the convention (info available on the LPD website):

Governor - Jess McVay
Lt. Governor - Margie Waite-McKeown
Insurance Commissioner - David Eisenhour
U.S. House of Representatives - Scott Gesty

Delaware State Senate:
1st Senate - Brian Lintz
5th Senate - Scott Gesty
6th Senate - Gwendolyn Jones
7th Senate - James Christina
12th Senate - Brad Thomas
16th Senate - Jess McVay
21st Senate - John Potter

Delaware House of Representatives:
7th Rep - Bob Wilson
11th Rep - Margie Waite-McKeown
14th Rep - Margaret Melson
15th Rep - Amy Merlino
16th Rep - John Machurek
20th Rep - Valerie Valeska
32th Rep - Will McVay
35th Rep - Ron Fitzgerald 

District of Columbia

Tim Vickey (tim@level671.com) serves as chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia.  Bruce Majors is running for the position of Delegate to U.S. House of Representatives; he is challenging incumbent Eleanor Holmes Norton for the position.
Maryland


Libertarian Party of Maryland chair Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@live.com) provided the following report:

The Maryland LP has 95 members as of 6/28/12, and 10,065 registered voters as of 5/31/12.
The MDLP lost its ballot access lawsuit on appeal in the state's highest court, the Court of Appeals.

The state party has 7,266 valid signatures, and needs to reach 10,000 by August 6.

The LNC has generously allocated $10,000 to fund petitioning to collect the remaining necessary signatures.

Long-time LP petitioners Andy Jacobs and Paul Frankel have arrived, and just started to petition.

If the MDLP is able to regain party status, it will have a full slate of federal candidates running in the November elections:

Dean Ahmad               US Senate

Muir Boda                    US House 1

Leo Dymowski             US House 2

Paul Drgos                   US House 3

Scott Soffen                US House 4

Arvin Vohra                 US House 5

Nick Mueller                 US House 6

Ron Owens-Bey          US House 7

Mark Grannis               US House  8

The MDLP will be holding its annual summer picnic on Saturday, 28 July at the home of Arvin Vohra in Chevy Chase, MD.

Bob Johnston

Chairman, MDLP

North Carolina

Libertarian Party of North Carolina chair J.J. Summerell (jjsummerell@worksiteinsight.net) provided the following report:

We appointed a new Communications Director, Greta Langhenry, who came to us from the same position in GA.  At the age of 12 she landed her first job - designing and coloring 500 Statue of Liberty bookmarks for The Advocates.  Greta is also the Southeastern campus coordinator for the Johnson campaign.
We also appointed a new County Affiliates organizer, Phillip Batten.  Phillip just established the Catawba County affiliate and we have developed a template/kit for new county affiliates to use.  We have prospective organizers for several counties.  

Effective 8/1/12, Brett Bittner will be the part-time Executive Director for LPNC.  He is a much needed asset for NC and we look forward to working with him.

Our website will receive a makeover during July.  Christian Hine, a LP member from Charlotte will do the work.  He also designed Jason Bateman's site.
John Davis has agreed to be main speaker at our 2013 convention.  John is a well known political analyst in NC and has fascinating insight on political and voting trends in NC.  

Finally, Gary Johnson is coming to NC July 20 – 22.  This is a fundraising visit and we plan to concentrate on the Charlotte area.  There will be a dinner on the 21st and all are invited.  He also plans to run a 5K with Barbara Howe, gubernatorial candidate.  We have not had an LPNC fundraiser in quite a long time and I suspect this will be very successful.
Pennsylvania


Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania chair Dr. Tom Stevens (drtomstevens@aol.com) provided the following report:
The Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania has been facing many challenges with respect to getting the Johnson/Gray slate on the ballot this November. You would think that $56,000.00 spent on 34,000 signatures plus our volunteer effort would be enough given that we need just over 20,000 valid signatures but that appears not to be the case.

 

The validity rate on those 34,000 signatures appears to be between estimates of 44% to 58% and 10,000 of that 34,000 came from one petitioner who used a crew and in some cases got 3,500 alone within a three day period. It is possible that a Pennsylvania Judge could throw out that circulators signatures or threaten us with legal costs and attorney fees if our candidates do not withdraw (an issue which is currently the subject of a federal law suit.

 

That would leave us with 12,000 valid signatures in the worst case scenario. The result has been that many have been scrambling to obtain more valid signatures. The LPPA itself has hired paid petitioners. Lou Jasikoff and NEPA is collecting money and hiring local paid petitioners and the Johnson campaign is throwing in $7,500 to send Darryl Bonner back into Pennsylvania to get 7,000 more signatures.

 

We are using the VIDAS system of John Karr to check signature validity as the petitions are mailed in and scanned. John Karr has been appointed the new Election Committee Chair by Tom Stevens, the newly elected LPPA State Chair. Many including Bill Redpath are working many hours a day to get this situation sorted out and many LPPA members are donating to our Ballot Access Fund.

 

On other fronts, new committee members and chairs have been appointed. A Life Membership was established. Our Domain Name registration was extended. We are trying to get proper membership forms up on our website. All committees are functioning well with goals set. Overall, there is more unity in the LPPA than we have seen in years and a new method of communication has been set up so all Board and committee members can keep in touch with one another. 
Submitted by Dr. Tom Stevens

LPPA State Chair 
Virginia


Libertarian Party of Virginia chair Chuck Moulton (chair@lpva.com) provided the following report:
The LPVa petition drive encountered an unexpected problem last week due to a decision by Gov. Bob McDonnell to refrain from signing legislation pertaining to ballot access.  Fortunately, it appears that we shall be able to deal with this problem.  We hope we shall not face additional unexpected problems.  The LPVa must submit at least 10,000 petition signatures of Virginians who are registered to vote.  In addition, at least 400 signatures must be obtained in each of the eleven congressional districts.  The deadline for submission is August 24.
The LPVa is working with the ACLU to prepare a lawsuit against the Commonwealth of Virginia to eliminate the Virginia residency requirement for those who gather petition signatures.  Due to some recent events, we are cautiously optimistic about the prospects for success of the lawsuit.
The Libertarian Party of Virginia has two candidates running in 2012. Robert Kraus (of LP headquarters) is running for Alexandria City Council.  Xave Draper is running for U.S. Congress in the Third District.  Both are very enthusiastic about their races. 

Our petition drive to place Gary Johnson on the ballot for President by collecting 10,000 valid signatures is not going well.  We have had difficulties with the redistricting process during a presidential year which caused us to lose several months of petitioning and waste thousands of dollars on paid signatures using forms with the wrong districts.  Volunteer petitioning has been lackluster.  The LPVA's bank account is running on fumes. 

However, the LPVA recently hired Mike Kane as a contract fundraiser. Mike is using letters, emails, and phone calls to contact every LP member in Virginia for a ballot access donation.  He is also encouraging volunteer petitioning.  We believe there is sufficient money in Virginia to get Gary Johnson on the ballot without LNC help.  If we end up needing assistance, it will be due to a liquidity problem rather than a solvency problem. 

The LPVA has two lawsuits currently pending.  The first (litigated by the ACLU of VA) aims to allow out of state petitioners to collect signatures in Virginia.  The second (litigated by Gary Sinawski, the LNC counsel) aims to seek relief from burdens imposed by the redistricting process (rehabilitating invalid petitions, extending the petitioning period, or reducing our signature requirement). 

Several local affiliates in Virginia are always on the lookout for speakers.  If any LNC members (or other notable Libertarians) will be traveling through Virginia (or nearby areas like DC) and are interested in addressing a local group, please email chair Chuck Moulton at chair@lpva.com.
West Virginia

Michael Wilson (michael.wilson@lpwv.org) serves as chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia.  The major activity for the LPWV this year is the gubernatorial campaign of David Moran.  
LP ballot access coordinator Bill Redpath of Virginia is gathering petition signatures in West Virginia to help place Dr. Moran on the ballot. Mr. Wilson has expressed the hope that at least one additional paid petitioner can be added to the petition drive team.
